COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

TUESDAY 

  OCTOBER 14, 2014

CONVENE: 7:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Public Comments

A Public Comment Registration Form is required for public testimony. A specific Agenda Item must be indicated on the form in order to speak at the Council meeting. There will be a time limit of three (3) minutes maximum allowed. Please refer to Council Rules of Order and Procedure and the Public Comment Registration Form for more information. 

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for  the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of September 8, 2014 Council meeting
· October accounts payable
· Resources and obligations report - September

Public Works/City Recorder/ Mayor

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Resolution #1410-11 A Resolution Extending the City of Haines Workers Compensation Coverage to Volunteers of the City of Haines-Revised
Old Business
· Haines Water Compliance Project
New Business

Council/Committee Reports
T 

The  City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442. Interpreter services will be provided to you at no charge if you need assistance. Please contact the City Hall to arrange for these services. The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 14, 2014
 CONVENED: 7:00 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony opened the October 14, 2014 regular Council meeting at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Sharon Dinger, Connie Pound, John Shurtleff, Jim Brown and Dawn O'Grady. Council member Kathy Ritch was absent. Also present were Public Works Josh Proebstel and City Recorder Valerie Russell.

Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present: Sandy Wood.
Agenda Item No. 1 - Public Comments
No public comments
Agenda Item No. 2 - Consent Agenda

Councilor O'Grady made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Brown seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 3 - Public Works/Recorder/Mayor Reports

Public Works Report

Landfill
Public Works Josh Proebstel explained that he has been stockpiling dirt at the Landfill for winter. B & K Auto Salvage out of LaGrande purchased the scrap metal. The methane monitoring wells have been completed. The construction of the monitoring wells was engineered by George Chadwick, who was present to oversee the project. The Operations Plan for the Landfill will need to be updated to include the monitoring wells. George Chadwick also completed the methane tests from the new wells and no methane was detected.

Water
There is a leaking water meter on Robert Street that needs to be replaced. A new water and sewer connection is being installed on Wilcox. The Stage 2 DBP water tests have been completed and the water tested negative. 

Sewer
The DEQ has requested that the bio-solids levels be checked in the sewer ponds. Jeff Caruthers from the OAWU has offered his assistance to take the measurements. Josh is still working on getting bids on the upgrades to the pivot system. 

Councilor Pound questioned if the upgrades to the pivot system should be advertised for bids. 
The guidelines for public contracting will be researched.

City Recorder Valerie Russell asked if Josh had any information on the subscription for the GPS. Initially the subscription was paid for by the Contractor with grant funds. Valerie commented that former Public Works employee Jason Melo had informed her that there was a subscription for the GPS that was initially paid for with grant funds for the first four or five years. It is unclear if the subscription was paid for through Adam Kerns or Mike Becker Construction. Considering that the GPS does not work properly and never has worked properly should the subscription be cancelled. 
City Recorder

Public Record

City Recorder Valerie Russell reminded the Council that everything that is stated in a Council meeting is a public record and can be accessed by anyone or can be printed in the newspaper. It is advisable not to mention names if at all possible.

Sewer Design Issues
John Garlitz from JUB Engineers gathered the information on the sewer design issues and Valerie presented the information to Attorney Dan Van Thiel. Dan has reviewed the information and will be meeting with John Garlitz to further discuss the situation to determine if the City has a case against the Engineers that designed the sewer project.

A public records request was presented to the DEQ requesting a copy of the Engineers design report. The report should have been submitted by the Engineer and approved by the DEQ before the project began. The DEQ does not have a copy of the report and neither does the City.

Peachy Electrical Service
The electrical service has been disconnected at Peachy as the Council requested at the September meeting. OTEC stated that the cost to reconnect would be $45.00 until January 1, 2015, at which time the cost will increase to $75.00. After six months of no service the meter will be removed. After one year to reconnect the service an electrical inspection would be required which would cost an additional $80.00. Valerie wanted the Council to be aware of these additional costs.


2013/2014 Annual Audit
Accountant Stan Mitchell from Nichols & Mitchell CPA's has begun working on the audit and gathered the necessary information to perform the audit. Stan is hoping to have a draft of the audit for the Council to review at the November Council meeting.


November Council Meeting
November 11th is Veterans Day and a legal holiday so the November Council meeting will be held Monday, November 10th. Valerie requested to change the meeting time back to 6:00 pm for the winter months.

Council agreed to change the meeting time to 6:00 pm.


Election Day
Election Day is November 4th, the deadline to have your ballots to the County Clerk is 8:00 pm. Do not mail your ballot after October 29th to ensure delivery before the deadline. There is drop box at the Baker County Court House on the west side of the building.

Landfill Hours
Landfill hours will be changed from 7:00 am - 1:00 pm to 8:00 am to 1:00 pm for the winter.

Councilor Pound stated that she thought the Landfill hours should be extended until 2:00 pm so the Landfill would be open the same total amount of hours.

Discussion followed. Council agreed to continue winter operation from 8:00 am to 1:00 pm.


Email
Valerie requested that the Council please review their emails every couple of days and reply to her questions that she may present to them. 


Parking Issues
Valerie commented that she had been approached concerning the parking on Front Street across from the Mercantile. Recently there have been people parking their vehicles for the day at a 90 degree angle to the curb in the middle of the parking area. This obstructs trucks from parking in the area including delivery trucks for the Mercantile. She suggested posting the area as  parallel parking for the area South of City Hall.
Discussion followed. 

Agenda Item No. 4 - Administrative Matters

Resolution #R-1410-11 A Resolution Extending the City of Haines Worker's 
Compensation Coverage to Volunteers of the City of Haines 
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that CIS Insurance Company requested that the Resolution be revised according to their guidelines.
Mayor Anthony read aloud Resolution #R-1410-11 A Resolution Extending the City of Haines Worker's Compensation Coverage to Volunteers of the City of Haines.
Councilor Dinger made a motion to approve Resolution #R-1410-11 A Resolution Extending the City of Haines Worker's Compensation Coverage to Volunteers of the City of Haines. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent. 

Agenda Item No. 5 - Old Business

Water Compliance Project
The Water Compliance Project is progressing. Josh has been locating a few meters that had not been located. The surveyors from Bagett, Griffith & Blackman, who are subcontractors for JUB Engineers, are finalizing the information for the maps. John Garlitz has presented the City with copies of the aerial survey maps which show the property boundaries and right of ways. 
JUB Engineers provided the Council with an updated project timeline. Timeline is herein attached and is part of the record.
Agenda Item No. 6- New Business

Councilor Shurtleff Sewer Connection
Councilor Shurtleff commented that he had met with Josh at his property and inspected the area to determine if the property had ever been hooked into the City sewer system.

Josh stated that he verified that there is some kind of existing sewer line, but there is not any verification of the sewer line on Anderson Perry's Engineering maps. There is existing storm drainage that runs directly in the path of where the sewer line should be running so it could be costly to dig in the area.

There was a house on the property at one time, but it was apparently gone before the City sewer system was installed around 1980.

Josh will dig up along the main sewer line to determine if there was ever an existing connection.

Agenda Item No 7 - Council/Committee Reports

Councilor Dinger
Councilor Dinger commented that a citizen had requested that the City place gravel in front of their house between the Street and the sidewalk where there is a low area. The water meter is also located in this area.
Council agreed to spread some gravel in the area.

Josh stated that he had also been approached by a citizen from the NE OR Housing Unit in regards to placing some gravel on the City right of way so they could place a picnic table at that location.

Council agreed that would be fine.


Councilor Pound

Councilor Pound stated in regards to the planning issue of the citizens constructing a shop on their property, that she did not attend the Planning Commission meeting, but was informed of the situation.
Councilor Dinger commented that when the Planning Commission holds a meeting it has to be advertised as a public meeting.

City Recorder Valerie Russell stated that was correct, but she was not aware that the Planning Commission held a meeting in the case of the construction of the shop. The construction of the shop is considered an outright use and the Planning Director can sign off on the permit without holding a meeting.

Councilor Pound stated that the Planning Commission would have to review the building plans.

Valerie explained that the City does not do that part. As long as it is zoned for that particular use the City just requires the property owner to draw up a site map. The site map shows the dimensions of the lot and the placement of the building so it can be determined if the proper set back are being followed. The actual plans are reviewed by the County when a building permit is obtained.
Agenda Item No. 8 - Public Comments
There were no public comments.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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